GISMO Airborne Experiment
Summary of WFF Meeting

February 9, 2006

Attendees:  Anthony Guillory, John Valliant, Bob Swift, Bob Thomas, Bill Krabill, John Sonntag, Ken Jezek
The WFF airborne program managers were briefed on the GISMO project and our requirements for flights in the 2006/07 time period.  The briefing was from the vu-graphs prepared and distributed by K. Jezek.

The P-3 is at WFF and plans are to use it for experiments over the Arctic in March.  Past that, the fate of the aircraft is uncertain.  A PDM for the aircraft is scheduled in May and there are continuing maintenance reviews scheduled throughout the year.  A problem is funding for the reviews and funding for addressing any problems the review may uncover.  There is even the possibility that there will be no flights after completing the scheduled March flights.  

We discussed the cabling issue and provided information on the diameter of the cable (0.24 inches) and the number of cables (4) that must be run to each antenna assembly.  Clay Mershon will be looking at that issue though we did not get a chance to talk to him on Thursday.

We found the existing four element antennas.  Several pictures are attached.  The antennas appear to be in good shape.  However they need to undergo an air worthiness review.  The antennas are coated in a smooth layer of fiber glass and we could not see the internal frame.  However it does not appear likely that the antenna arrays could be easily extended to include 2 additional elements each.  It seemed to us that new arrays would have to be constructed.  

The only paperwork that WFF needs is the aircraft request login number assigned by Ian McCubbin and which we have.  I will update the request to be more specific now that we have refined our flight lines.  

The end-to-end costs are still unclear though additional items to budget were identified ($280 per diem at Sonde and a fuel surcharge of $1.50 per gallon).  
Two of the flight lines I identified are too short.  The duration is about 4-6 hours of flying per day.  We can either merge flights or add duration to each of the short flights.

Scheduling closely spaced flight tracks (20 m) is achievable.  We may want to extend duration on at least one experiment by adding parallel tracks for tomography.

Via email, Cheryl Yuhas provided the following guidance for proposing additional flights.  In your proposal, you should specify clearly what your suborbital requirements are, and what assumptions you are making (e.g. you need flights of xx range, duration, altitude, payload accommodations, etc., and assume that the P3 (or whatever) will be the platform).  Then I would recommend that you get an estimate based on these requirements & assumptions, and include it in your proposal as information for the evaluation, but not as part of your bottom line.

Bill Krabill provided a copy of his annual request to the Danish Polar Center for permission to work in Greenland.  I will use that as a template for submitting our request.

Photos of the 4 element antenna arrays
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